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We will use the data of foreign patients who have been involuntarily 
admitted to the psychiatric wards in Chiba prefecture. 

 
At Chiba Mental Health and Welfare Center and Chiba Emergency Psychiatric Medical Center, 
we are conducting clinical research on foreign patients who have been involuntarily admitted to 
the psychiatric wards on their arrival in Japan. The title of the study is “the survey of foreign 
patients who are involuntarily admitted in Chiba prefecture.” The main purpose of this research 
is to assess the distribution of hospitals that accept foreign patients. We will use the data of patients 
taking part in the research, unless instructed otherwise. 
 
○ This research will be reviewed and approved by the Ethics Committee of Chiba Emergency 

and Psychiatry Medical Center. 
Research period: approximate date of approval to 3/31/2025 
Coverage period for patients: approximately between 4/1/2019 and 3/31/2024  

 
○ We will use data stored at the Public Health Centers in Chiba Prefecture. 
 
○ This research is a retrospective observational study. No new clinical observations will be carried 

out, and no new expenses will be incurred. There will also be no form of compensation given 
to the patients. 

 
○ The date will be anonymized and strictly protected. 
 
○The results of the research will be used for presentations at scientific meetings and disseminated 

through outlets such as scientific journals. 
 
○ Any intellectual property that arises through the research will belong to Chiba Mental Health 

and Welfare Center and Chiba Emergency and Psychiatry Medical Center. 
 
○The researchers have no potential conflicts of interest to declare. 
 
 

If you disagree with the use of the data by March 31, 2025, please contact us . 
Chiba Emergency and Psychiatry Medical Center  
Secretary：Keiko Ishikawa 
TEL:+81-43-239-3333 

 


